Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: English National Concessionary Travel Scheme (ENCTS)
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I understand that your council pays out reimbursement to bus operators every time an ENCTS bus pass holder boards a bus within the boundaries of your council area.

For each of the following fourteen financial years below I wish to know the total amount of money that you have paid to each bus operator in ENCTS reimbursements broken down by bus operator.

• 2008/2009
• 2009/2010
• 2010/2011
• 2011/2012
• 2012/2013
• 2013/2014
• 2014/2015
• 2015/2016
• 2016/2017
• 2017/2018
• 2018/2019
• 2019/2020
• 2020/2021
• 2021/2022

The ENCTS started on 01/04/2008 so these years should give me the data going back to when it first started.

So like for example in 2021/2022 you gave Arriva Bus £123,456.78 and gave First Bus £234,567.89 and gave Stagecoach Bus £345,678.90 and so on for each bus operator and then in 2020/2021 you gave Arriva Bus £456,789.01 and gave First Bus £567,890.12 and gave Stagecoach Bus £678,901.23 and so on for each bus operator and then so on for each of the fourteen financial years.

Note that those bus operators mentioned above are just random examples just to show what I am asking for and they might not necessarily operate within your council area. Those figures are of course just random examples too as I do not know what the figures are. But hopefully this explains what I am asking for.

Answer:
This information is exempt under the provisions of Section 43(2) -Commercial Interests. This letter therefore is a statutory refusal notice required by Section 17(1) of the FOIA Act.  

Under Section 43(2), information is exempt if its disclosure to the wider world (which is how any disclosure made under the FOIA must be considered) would, or would be likely to, prejudice commercial interests of any person (including the public authority holding it). 

This is a qualified exemption under the FOI Act which means that consideration must also be given to whether in all the circumstances of the case the public interest favouring disclosure is greater than the public interest in maintaining the exemption. The public interest means what is in the best interests of the public not what is of interest to the public. 

We have considered whether the public interest in maintaining the exemption outweighs the public interest in disclosing the information. 

There are a number of public interest arguments that weigh in favour of disclosing the information you have sought: 

• The general proposition of maximising openness that the FOIA and the Council aspire to; 

• The benefits of ensuring transparent and accountable government by disclosing how the Council receives and spends public money;

However, there are also public interest arguments against disclosure: 

• Releasing the requested information could prejudice the Council’s current or future negotiation capabilities. 

The public interest in withholding the requested information outweighs the public interest in disclosure of the requested information. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
